***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

JULY 2009
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Hello everyone, 

It is now officially the summer season and many things are happening.  The Friday evening weekly events at the Newark Valley Historical Society Depot have begun and the attendance is overflowing the building.  The music and the authors and artisans speaking have been great.  The Saturday evening events at the Trout Ponds have been equally enjoyable.  Listening to music, watching the auto show and the talented youth and young adults donating their time for the Nick Wilson Bike Park is admirable.  

I wish to update everyone concerning the water system project; the annual cost estimates to users and the timetable of events.  Your Village Trustees accepted the bond resolution at the June Village Board Meeting.  This initializes the project commencing on June 12th.  We all wish to know the annual bond and interest repayment.  We estimate the annual additional cost for an average meter at $260 to $270 based on the interest rate projection for the next thirty-eight years.  That dollar amount is debt repayment and does not include any adjustments to water bills for normal operating costs from year to year.  If we are fortunate and receive lower interest, then the amount will decrease proportionally. 

The Village Rate Committee will eventually recommend the method of interest and principal payment: 

· Charge each meter user the same cost, ignoring water usage.

· Charge meter users based on water usage (total bond cost each year divided by water usage).

No one including your Mayor enjoys announcements of cost increases, but the project is necessary for the water infrastructure and continuing safety.  

Our code enforcement officer and public works supervisor will report on spring project completions and those projects still to come.  We really do enjoy, and we thank all of those people, who undertake and complete resident upgrades on their homes or buildings or sidewalks.  There have been many so far this year, and we appreciate the spirit behind those completions.  




Best Regards, 




Jim Tornatore

CLERK’S REPORT: 

It took summer a while to get here, but hopefully we have great weather for the rest of the summer. We have held up this edition of our newsletter not because we were late, but because we wanted to wait for some very important information to come forward regarding the water project. 
The Mayor has given the estimated cost for an average meter, and the rate committee is in the process of determining the repayment of the debt for the water project so they can make a recommendation to the Village Board as to how it is distributed to our water bills. Feel free to attend the next meeting on July 28th in the Noble Room.
Let me take this time to thank all of the residents who read their meters and were patient with us while we worked through the problems with the new meter reading program. We realize that this billing was frustrating for you and to us as well. We ended up doing two billings for those who have electronic meters. We have some residents who paid only their first bill and there is still a balance for the second bill. If you are not sure if you still owe a part of your water bill, please feel free to call the Village Office at 642-8686 to check on your account. We also have some who pay their bill, but not the penalties. Please, if you are late, call the office to make sure you have paid the penalty portion of your bill. These unpaid penalties continue to add additional penalties each month.
Watch future newsletters for information on quarterly billing of your water. We will soon be going to a quarterly billing, and are hoping to have all of our meters changed over to electronic meters, if we get the grant we have submitted. We have not heard anything regarding that grant, but are hoping to hear soon! 
We have many things going on in the village office, from the new meter reading system to the upcoming water project. There is a considerable amount of preparation and paperwork needed to get this project off the ground, many with deadlines. Hope you all have a great summer!



Mertie Pozzi
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PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

With all the rain and cool temperatures, it is hard to think summer is here but it is. The DPW has cleaned the drains on all the streets, and we think this will keep the water in its place.  If you have a drain on 
the road in front of your property, please help by cleaning the grate off, and all residents should help by not mowing the grass into the road; this will help save money by not having the DPW and the fire department called out to open drains to stop flooding of our streets. The forms for sidewalks have been in use for the last two months, so if you are planning to use them, please call ahead so we can make sure they will be available.  The DPW has assisted in the removal of the old sidewalks but we need to schedule it between all other work so again, please call ahead.

The solid waste pick up is doing much better then it was three years ago, we were spending about $350 to $400 a week on tipping fees.  We are now spending about $285 to $300 a week. This is due mostly to the good recycling that you are doing, but there is still too much recyclable material in the garbage, and we will be tagging the cans to try to reduce this. Remember, we pay county taxes to pay for the recycling--let’s not pay twice by also paying for it in the tipping fees. Finally about the solid waste, I have gotten a couple complaints about a mess left around the garbage can. I have checked these complaints before the garbage pick up started and found that for the most part, the cans have no tops and are tipped over and the mess is there before we get there. This could be prevented by having tops and keeping the animals out of the cans. Our DPW crew has been told that if we spill the can, we will pick it up.

The water department has been kept busy repairing leaks and replacing service valves. We have two new hydrants to be replaced, and we are going to start repainting the hydrant as soon as the rain gives us a break. The flushing of hydrants will be starting soon, so when you notice us flushing them, you may see cloudiness in the water.  This will not be harmful and will not last long, and you can run the water a short while and it will clear up. If you use an outdoor faucet, it will prevent your screens from being plugged. An FYI for water customers that have a new electronic meter installed in their house: These new meters cost about $150 each, so it is important that you take care to make sure they do not freeze during cold weather.  If you go away during the winter, be sure to call so we can turn off the water, or make sure you leave the heat on.
If you have any questions, complaints, or need the forms for a sidewalk, please feel free to call and leave a message. I will get back to you as soon as possible.  The number is 642-8700.   Thank you and have a safe summer!

 


William Foster

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

With summer and the nice weather, code enforcement has been very busy.  I want to thank you for doing your part in making this a nice village to live in!  

As you know, we have been addressing the issue of sidewalk repair.  Many of you received letters asking your intent on this issue last year, and I am pleased with the response I have gotten. Quite a number of residents have already replaced their side-walks last year, and as many are doing so this season.  I understand that the cost of this endeavor is high, but the safety of our pedestrians is very important.  Thank you to those who are taking care of this problem.
I have been getting some calls asking if it’s ok to have an open fire or burning barrel in the Village, this is what our code says:  
A.
No person shall build any bonfire or burn any paper, hay, straw, lumber, rubbish, shavings, packing, leaves or other waste or combustible material within the Village limits of the Village of Newark Valley. 

B. 
Small, contained fires for the sole and express purpose of food preparation within a self-contained barbecue unit or pit, manufactured or built for the sole purpose of barbecuing food, are permitted, provided that such fires are either on private property or in areas designated by the Village. Every fire kindled as herein permitted shall be continuously under the care and supervision of a competent person from the time such fire is kindled until it is extinguished.
Anyone having trees overhanging the sidewalks must make sure they do not hang too low. They must be kept trimmed, so as to allow someone to walk under them without being hit by the branches. 

Since I have been the Code Enforcement Officer, lots of people have asked me, “why do we need code enforcement anyway”, so here is something that might help explain why:  

Why we need code enforcement:
Code Enforcement was mandated by the state in 1983 for fire prevention and Building Code for all public and private buildings and to be enforced by local governments. The mission is to protect lives and property using state and local laws (aka codes). Village codes are written after much thought from the Planning Board and the Village Board, and from public input. The community is given an opportunity to comment on each code change or addition at a board meeting during a public hearing, which is published in our legal newspaper and posted to our website.  Village codes are in place because most residents want a safe AND visually appealing community.  If safety was the only factor, we wouldn’t have so many codes relating to appearance. Most appearance codes come from state codes.
It’s important that the village looks well-kept and be attractive to both our own residents, and for people passing through.
•    A run-down village makes a negative statement about its residents and government.
•    A visually pleasing community will encourage new residents to move here which is a plus for everyone.
•    A village that is kept up appears viable and more prosperous and can encourage new businesses to locate here.  This increases the goods and services available in the village and can help to keep taxes down by having more commercial ventures.  No business will want to move to a village or a building that is run down.  With the failure rate of small businesses being so high, they are not going to take a chance on a community that doesn’t look like it can support a business.
•    When the Village is looking clean and well-kept, it can foster a sense of community pride. We can establish community pride through the beauty of the buildings and grounds in the Village. Creating a beautiful community is self perpetuating.  When property owners are encouraged to clean up their properties, neighbors might be encouraged to fix up their places.  It could cause a chain reaction where the entire village starts taking care of their property.  
•    If adults are more vested in the village, perhaps their children will be too.  This can possibly reduce vandalism and encourage more community service.  
It takes effort to follow the rules. But the rewards are tremendous. 
Hope this helps. If you have any questions, please call me at the Village Office at 642-8686.



William Swagler
NEWARK VALLEY DAYS: 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR 2009 NEWARK VALLEY DAYS on August 7th and 8th.  Join us in the historic Village of Newark Valley on Friday, August 7th at the Train Depot from 6-8 PM, where you can enjoy the nostalgic sounds of the 60’s with Fun Bus and eat delicious food prepared by the Newark Valley Historical Society.  On Saturday, visit craft vendors, the Art Show and the Library book sale near the Village Green.  Enjoy more activities at the Train Depot from 10-3 including games, shows, a climbing wall and more great food.  Watch the parade at 2 PM and then head over to the Trout Ponds for more fun.  There will be inflatables and other fun activities, including a dunk tank to benefit the Newark Valley Library.  The Fire Department will be on hand with a chicken BBQ.  Listen to Sleepyhead from 7:30-9:30 and then cap off the day with an exciting fireworks display at 9:30.  This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from the New York State Council on the Arts’ Decentralization Program administered locally by the ARTS of the Southern Finger Lakes.  For information call Leslie at 642-5412. 

Vendors and Parade Entries Wanted for Newark Valley Days – August 8, 2009

We’ve begun our planning for 2009 Newark Valley Days and are putting out the call for vendors on the Village Green.  The setting is beautiful and we’ve got Night Sounds lined up to keep it lively.   If you are interested in being a vendor, please contact Bonnie Sisco at 642-8228.   We are also looking for parade participants.  If you’d like to be in the parade this year with a band (we welcome kazoo bands!), a float or any other interesting idea, please call Leslie at 642-5412.
FOLK ART SERIES AT BEMENT-BILLINGS MUSEUM:

Come join us this summer at the
Bement-Billing for fun and enrichment. You can pre-register for a class or
just stop in to see what's happening. Bring the family and check out the presenta-
tions. Most are Saturday afternoons. All are designed with families in mind, as well as the general public, Historical Society and Guild members. Children are welcome accompanied by an adult. Take a tour through the Museum while you're on the grounds. Pre-registration and a fee are
required for some events to prepare materials for the class. And, some are
offered free of charge. Those not registered are welcome to come observe.         SCHEDULE: 
July 25, 9-4; NYSCA Arts "Design and carve sm. sign or house number,
intaglio/incised", Dick Warner. Open to public, adults and youths 14 and up.
Come to observe or pre-register by July 17. Bring utility knife and extra blades. Call 642-9974. Free. 
August 1, 1-3; NYSCA Arts "Scrimshaw", Gerry Rhodes and Black Powder Guild.
Open to public. Come to observe or pre-register for $20 kit by July 24. Call 

642-9974.
August 15, 1-3; NYSCA Arts "Fibers II-Family Fiber Day, Inkle Loom and
Color", Denise Tarbox & Shuttles & Spindles Guild. Open to public, family
fun. Free. 
August 22, 1-4; NYSCA Arts "Pine Needle Basket Making", Carol Lukovich. Open to public. Come to observe or pre-register for $2 kit by Aug.14. Call 

642-9974. 
September 12, 1-4; NYSCA Arts “Creative Journal Keeping", Carrie Tornatore. Open to public, Come to 
observe or pre-register for $10 kit by 
Sept. 4. Call 642-9974. 
September 27, 1-3; NYSCA Arts "Music of Parlor and Farmland", Curt Osgood,
Hope Grietzer and John Mac Williams. Open to public. Free. 
This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from NYS Council on the 
Arts Decentralization Program, administered locally by The ARTS
Council of the Southern Finger Lakes. All classes are co-sponsored by the NVHS and Guilds for the public.
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:

The Tappan-Spaulding Memorial Library Board of Trustees wishes to announce a temporary setback with the proposed addition.  We have been unable to realistically raise the needed money for the New York State Education Department matching grant that we received in 2007.

The need for handicap accessibility, greater space, more economic heating and cooling continues.  We have an ongoing increase in usage, which makes this addition more vital.  We will be conducting fundraisers periodically and of course continue with grant applications, some of which are currently being processed.  Again, this is a setback, but also a learning experience that will be beneficial as we progress.  Our goal remains an esthetically pleasing and fully functional library.

Don’t forget the Summer Reading Program. Starting July 10th and running through August 14th each Friday afternoon at 1:00 PM – 2:00 PM. This year’s theme is “Be Creative.”

The library will also be holding its annual book sale on August 8th from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Stop in and see the great selection of books. We will again be selling used jewelry and are taking donations of both jewelry and books. Please drop off your donations during regular library hours.

You will be seeing us at the Trout Ponds Park Newark Valley Days Celebration again this year. Look for the Dunking Booth Saturday afternoon and take your best shot!!!
The memorial booklet of the life of Lee Roy Tappan, the founder of our library, will be on sale at Newark Valley days. All proceeds will fund the library.
NV HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
July 3:  Depot Friday Nights:  Family Movie Night.  Free.  Doors open 6:00, program at 7:00.  Refreshments available.

July 10:  Depot Friday Nights:  Rachel Dickinson, author of "Falconer on the Edge:  A Man, His Birds, and the Vanishing Landscape of the American West" Doors open 6:00, program at 7:00.  Free.  Refreshments available.

July 11:  Shuttles & Spindles: Dying workshop, 10 AM - 2 PM @ Farmstead.  RSVP 642-9516

July 11-12:  15th Annual NRLHF Northeastern Primitive Rendezvous:

Pre-1840's Black Powder, hawk & knife throws, archery, many demos, period goods for sale; 9 AM - 5 PM  @ Farmstead.  No pets! 

July 17:   Depot Friday Nights:  Cobblestone Crossing--folk music, bluegrass, & country.  Free.  Doors open 6:00, program at 7:00.  Refreshments available.

July 18: Guides/Cooking Guilds:  Open Hearth Cooking demonstration:

biscuits, 10 AM - 2 PM @ Farmstead.

July 24:  Depot Friday Nights:  Bob Huckabone & Jerry Acton-- slides & lecture on bluebirds and other songbirds of our area.  Free.  Doors open 6:00, program at 7:00.  Refreshments available.

July 25:  "Design/Carve Sm. Object"  w/ Dick Warner; 9 AM - 4 PM @

Farmstead.  Ages 14 - Adult.  RSVP by 7/17, 642-9974.  Free. (NYSCA Arts)

July 25:  Art Guild:  Paint on the grounds, Sketch/Photography inside; BYO materials, 9:30 AM -12:30 PM @ Bement-Billings Farmstead. RSVP 642-3543.

July 31:  Depot Friday Nights:  Tom Quigley, Grassanova--bluegrass, popular, swing, blues, & early jazz music.  Free.  Doors open 6:00, program at 7:00. Refreshments available.
NICHOLAS WILSON MEMORIAL BIKE PARK:
The Tioga County DPW, in cooperation with the Town and Village of Newark Valley, has completed the paving of the park! This would not have happened without them, thanks to our County Legislators! Broome Bituminous also donated half of the asphalt! Nike will be designing and building ramps and having their national event in our park in late summer/early fall.  In the meantime, a ramp has been donated, so our kids are already enjoying their new park.  Some riders have gathered together and painted helmets so those without helmets can follow the park rules. Thanks to everyone who has supported Nick’s Park!!
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  

AUGUST 22nd

“Hover” – Winner of Battle of the Bands plays 4:30 to 5:30 PM, followed by “Bad Weather Blues” playing from 6 to 9 PM. 

BERKSHIRE EMS:

The Berkshire Emergency Squad, Inc., invites you to attend our Chicken BBQ!
WHEN: August 23, 2009
WHERE:  Trout Ponds 

TIME:  11:00 AM – 4:00 PM

Come visit us and see what we are all about!  If you are bored and looking for something to do, join our caring team and volunteer for your community!

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERKS OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 
Have a safe and happy summer.                                                                       
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